Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 28th October 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ian Gilmour, Ken Davies, Gordon Miller, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Russell Salton, Anne Wimberley, Susan Perriss, Ingrid Donaldson, PC A Murdoch, Councillors Bill Henderson and Dominic Heslop.

Visitors: Ursula Fearn (the new owner of the police box in Juniper Green), Eloise Haworth, Caroline Campbell, Tracy Flockhart, Joyce Gilmartin and Janice Scott (the latter four living in BM Wynd).

1. Apologies – Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, and Councillor Ricky Henderson. 

2. Minutes of September 30th Meeting and Matters Arising 

The minutes were accepted as a true record.  Helen reported that she was about to email the agreed version to Transport Scotland re BM View.  Anne told the meeting of her attendance at the Nourish conference in Glasgow where she had heard Professor Peter Smith of Aberdeen University talk about global food sustainability and the need to retain farm land for future generations.  Richard had sent on emails regarding the village hall signage.  A cost of £421 would be required for 2 signs, one on Lanark Road and one on the Village Hall building itself.  Cliff suggested we remit this to the Village Hall Association for their comments.

 3.  Reports and recent meetings 


3.1  Secretary: Richard had reported that there were no licensing issues this month.

3.2  Treasurer: Ken reported that we had £833.35 in the No. 1 account.  Costs incurred included renewal of the domain name £11.99; purchase of print cartridges £32.58; JG public meeting £20; coffee for tubbers £18, with £0.35 interest.  In No. 2 account we have £4807.80 with costs included of £50 for the cross country run prizes, £40 for the music at the October market, with September market stallholder fees of £62.50 and bank interest of £0.44.

3.3  Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil reported by email “October has been quieter than most previous months this year, with only two new applications, and only one noteworthy determination - a refusal for a replacement fence in Baberton Mains Green because it would be too near the road.
We have also reached a lull in the Development Plan timetable, and will probably hear little until the New Year about Curriemuirend Park. The number of representations to the second draft Plan looks like being higher than to the first draft last year.
Dominic, Cliff and I have been to see the development at the foot of Baberton Loan to ask about further signs to be put up to make sure that those who use the Water of Leith Walkway can still find their way up to the village. We think signage is now adequate, but will keep an eye on this and the state of the new paths."
 
3.4  Meetings:  Russell and Cliff had attended the Parents’ Council meeting on Monday 6 October to inform on Fair Trade progress.  The Walkabout on October 15 had met in BM View where damage to the O2 phone mast had been discussed and Robert Davidson had agreed to contact the firm to ask for the equipment to be mended.  Robert also explained what was intended to happen to the foliage at the north end of Curriemuirend Park to improve visibility.  The walkabout had continued with comment about the quantity of leaves at the foot of the steps near BM Wynd.  Robert and Kevin, the Roads officer, had then met with 2 residents who had asked to discuss aspects of wear and tear on the unmade road beside Bloomiehall Park and safety issues on Baberton Avenue, both of which are discussed later in these notes.  Ursula Fearn gave some details on her ideas for using the police box in Juniper Green; she accepted an invitation to return to the next meeting when she would describe in detail her plans for an Apple Shack.
 4. Police report: PC Murdoch reported on a quiet month with only ten alarm calls from this area, 2 assaults, some cycle thefts and irresponsible firework use in Baberton Crescent.  Subsequently a similar incident had been reported inside the church building when the Brownies were in the hall.  Four youths had been seen running away.  There had been no further information forthcoming on the discovery of a hand gun in a garden in Juniper Green the previous day: enquiries were ongoing.  

 5. JGCC matters


5.1  Private road east of Bloomiehall Park … outcome of public meeting: Nine residents of Juniper Park Road had attended a meeting which included 4 JGCC members and our 3 councillors.  It was believed that the unmade road belonged to the Foulis trust and Helen would carry out a land search to check this out.  Outcomes included an investigation into what was possible, which Ricky would set up.  Dominic also agreed to find suitable contacts in both McCarthy and Stone and Dundas.  Residents were told we would report back at the 25 November meeting of this committee. 


5.2  Baberton Mains History Project: Helen reported a successful award of £1000 had been obtained from PNP towards the building of an interactive website.

5.3  JG Farmers Market move to Village Hall: the outcomes of the first market in its new location included some delight by shoppers and stallholders alike of warmth, especially on such an inclement start.  Ideas on improving the experience included a more attractive exterior and stalls that spread out a little to give more light in the hall itself.  Yvonne Porteous from the village had indicated a willingness to help in some way at the 22 November market and discussions were ongoing.  In our new location there had been a greater selection of stalls than in recent times though concern had been expressed by Cedar Cottage at his takings this month.  The community stall this month had raised £323.60 for the Life Boat Association.  It had been good too to see additional members of the community helping at the Fair Trade stall where a young pupil of Juniper Green Primary School with her father had assisted Russell on the stall.  There had been no issues reported at the previous night’s public meeting regarding traffic or noise.  It was felt that there should be more activities to attract children and their parents.  Vic was investigating the use of coloured lights.  Cliff agreed to inform CCC about the next market and ask them to publicise it with their community.  Russell informed us that Craig Stewart was to produce a Facebook page for the next market.  Nick hoped to get a face painting artist and Laura would be asked to produce some mulled wine for sale.

5.4  Safety issues around JG Primary School: at the walkabout on October 15 both local residents on the walk had been concerned about speeding along Baberton Avenue.  The same point had been made at the previous night’s public meeting by 2 other residents.  The expression used on both occasions had been “an accident waiting to happen”.  Neil had communicated ahead of the meeting that one possible solution worth considering would be a flashing sign indicating car speed and this would be investigated.  The four visitors from BM Wynd gave a graphic description of life in their houses when schoolchildren were coming and going from school.  They explained the difficulties of getting out of their own driveways due to inconsiderate parking and the dangers to children caused by cars backing.  CEC was to hold a pilot in some of its schools and we would await the outcome of that experiment.  It was suggested that Ingrid could write on behalf of the school, provided the Parents’ Council agreed, to offer JGPS in any further pilots.  Helen thought that CEC should have contacted community groups in view of the complaints regularly received about this problem.  It was suggested that Neil might write too in support of residents on this matter.

5.5  Round Table Fireworks: An email had been received from a local resident pointing out the steep increase of fees being requested by CEC’ Licensing Committee for the 15 minute fireworks display held annually.  This would require the Round Table to cancel the display.  They were seeking our support.
Part of the email reads:

“The City of Edinburgh offers only one community event category which is for capacity of 250-500 people for six weeks and which costs £112.

The full fee for an event of our size which has a capacity of over 1000 is £2783 for 1 year - yes, nearly three thousand pounds. We have been told that we have to get this licence even though our display is for only one night and lasts 15 minutes. For comparison, our neighbours in West Lothian are asked to pay the princely sum of £31.01.

If asked to pay this, we will have no choice but to bring this local institution to an end. The fireworks themselves cost over £3000. We would therefore have to carry the risk of £6000 against the vagaries of the Scottish weather which is not something we can afford to do. 

We run the fireworks as a community event, not as a fundraiser. We aim to 'wash our face'. In our worst year we made a loss of over £1000.  In recent years we  have been lucky with the weather and have managed a surplus of around £1000. However, this is clearly much less than the licence cost. Even if we were willing to carry the risk, we would have to double the cost of entry from £5 per adult to £10 per adult which I feel many will be unwilling to pay.

We will of course be lobbying our Councillors about this. However I am writing in the hope that we will have your support in this and that you can bring your own pressure to bear on any Councillors at a future JGCC meeting.

To finish I would like to extend a free invitation to a couple of representatives of the JGCC to come and attend our display to see what may be lost.” 

Both councillors present were members of this committee and explained that a review was currently under way on a new pricing policy.  The JGCC committee was unanimous in supporting the Round Table so that they could continue this community event and Cliff was asked to write to our councillors in support of the Round Table.  Following the meeting, Richard and Julie Watt had taken up the offer of the 2 free tickets.


5.6  Meet Your Politicians … Gibson-Craig, Mon 8 Dec: All 5 directly elected politicians, MP, MSP and 3 CEC councillors had agreed to attend as in the previous year.  Neil had proposed that we invite Alison Johnstone MSP as a List MSP, thus providing balanced cover as she was a Green List MSP.  Comments received from Currie CC and Balerno CC were supportive of the idea. Ken felt that another politician would make the panel too large.  There was also some comment about inviting a Liberal Democrat.  Cliff agreed to report back to CCC and BCC for their reactions though none represented this area in any capacity.  Cliff agreed to communicate this decision back to BCC and CCC for their comments.
 6. Councillors’ corner: Bill asked for siting of bus shelters on BM; the meeting felt it was better to wait until the refurbishment process had started, probably next year.
 7.  AOCB


7.1 Snow wardens: Cliff referred to an email circulated asking for volunteers to act as snow wardens.  Vic explained he was effectively such a warden in his own street.

7.2 Friends of the park meetings … There would be an AGM of the Friends of Curriemuirend Park on 10 November, probably in Tanners.  There would also be a City meeting of all such organizations across Edinburgh on November 26.


7.3 Russell made the meeting aware of the potential loss of sporting facilities at Craiglockhart.  Richard had supplied booklets from the council which Cliff distributed on future economies; comments by 19 December.

7.4 Bill reminded the meeting that any written materials from any political party should not be promulgated at a CC meeting --- noted by all.
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: the next meeting was set for Tuesday 25 November, starting at 7pm.

____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___

